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Huawei response to the Ofcom public consultation: 
Expanding access to the 6 GHz band  

for mobile and Wi-Fi services 
 

 

Summary 
 
We thank Ofcom for the opportunity to comment on this important consultation. 
 
The Upper 6 GHz band is the only feasible spectrum opportunity for the launch of 6G mobile networks 
in Europe and the UK towards the end of this decade. As such, we consider that the entire 700 MHz of 
the Upper 6 GHz band should be authorised for use by full-power macro-cellular mobile (IMT) networks.  
 
We consider that the introduction of Wi-Fi in the Upper 6 GHz would not result in optimal outcomes for 
the UK. We are not aware of any evidence that would support the need to open up the Upper 6 GHz 
band for Wi-Fi at this time, with several studies and field tests having indicated that currently available 
frequencies in the 2.4 GHz, 5 GHz, and Lower 6 GHz bands are sufficient to provide multi-gigabit 
connectivity with Wi-Fi; enough to address the most advanced forms of audio-visual services envisaged 
in the short to medium term.  
 
That said, we also consider that a spectrum strategy needs to be in place that foresees ways to address 
the enhanced connectivity requirements of key radio technologies, including Wi-Fi, which cannot be 
anticipated in the short to medium term. We believe that the installation of multiple Wi-Fi access points 
in premises will be important to address the key bottleneck of Wi-Fi, which is coverage, and that the 
availability of high bands will also play an important role in the delivery of Wi-Fi capacity in the longer 
term.  
 
We consider that Ofcom’s proposed “phased” approach for the early authorisation of low-power indoor 
Wi-Fi use in the Upper 6 GHz band would introduce a substantial risk of interference to mobile networks 
in the future. This is because the approach relies on the future availability of signalling/sensing 
mechanisms to enable shared use by Wi-Fi and mobile networks; yet recent studies at CEPT indicate 
that potential signalling/sensing mechanisms would have low efficacy (a high probability of sensing false 
negatives). Furthermore, a sharing framework which requires Wi-Fi equipment to suddenly vacate the 
Upper 6 GHz band in the presence of mobile networks would have negative economic and – perhaps 
more importantly – public policy implications which must not be ignored. 
 
We are concerned that shared use of the Upper 6 GHz band by Wi-Fi and mobile networks will 
significantly impede the deployment of 6G in the UK. 
 
We note that DSIT/Ofcom have not defined any national targets for the required data rates of Wi-Fi and 
mobile networks in the short-, medium- or long-term time scales. Absent such targets, it is not possible 
to assess whether any benefits from authorisation of Wi-Fi use in all or part of the Upper 6 GHz band 
would outweigh the costs of degraded performance of mobile networks due to the inevitable interference 
which sharing would bring.  
 
We recommend that Ofcom further engages on the spectrum needs of both Wi-Fi and IMT/6G in 
meeting national targets prior to any decisions on shared use of the Upper 6 GHz. In this respect, two 
key questions to address might include the following: 
 

• Can Wi-Fi address its UK connectivity targets without the Upper 6 GHz band? And how? 

• Can 6G be introduced in the UK without the Upper 6 GHz band? And how? 
 
 

  


















